
	

	

SAC	Meeting	

3:45-	4:50	

Osceola	Magnet	School	

	

April	11,	2017	 	

Janine	Jones	called	the	meeting	to	order	at	3:45.		Attendance:		Scott	Simpson,	Janine	Jones,	Kevin	Oberlink,	Kim	Rahal,	
Cindy	Rodriguez,	Linda	Stewart	Manning,	Junie	Lopez,	Ruth	Jasmin,	Jennifer	Tripp,	Brian	Holmes,	Michael	Greto,	Curtis	
Carpenter,	and	Wendy	Garcia.		Guests:		Janice	McCord	and	Nate	Bruckner.			

Minutes	Approval:	A	motion	was	made	by	Brian	Holmes	to	approve	the	February	minutes	and	seconded	by	Mike	Greto.	

Technology:			

New	laptop	cart	is	on	campus.		S.	Simpson	is	inclined	to	use	it	in	the	Library.		Ellen	Probst	has	retired	and	Ms.	Rodriguez	
will	take	over	the	position	in	the	fall.		This	position	will	be	a	media	and	technology	center.		She	will	provide	support	with	
technology	education,	as	well	as	research.	There	is	a	school	time	survey	on	the	District	Web	Site.		S.	Simpson	is	
encouraging	us	to	go	on	and	take	the	survey	for	the	2018	school	year.	

School	Culture	Committee:		Due	to	a	drop	of	in	volunteers	a	committee	was	formed	between	SAC	and	the	PTA	to	
generate	ideas	to	make	our	campus	more	welcome,	while	keeping	it	safe.		A	few	ideas	that	were	generated	include	a	
Principal’s	Coffee	that	would	take	place	once	in	the	beginning	of	the	year	and	later	in	the	year.		After	the	breakfast	
ambassadors	would	tour	parents	around	the	school	and	introduce	them	to	volunteer	opportunities	on	the	campus.		
Another	idea	were	courtyard	conservations	and	Boo	Hoo	breakfasts	for	Kindergarten	parents	to	get	acquainted	with	one	
another	and	be	introduced	to	opportunities	to	help	on	campus.		For	single	point	of	entry,	that	will	take	next	place	next	
school	year,	different	suggestions	were	made	involving	the	front	gate	being	open	during	drop	off,	etc.		K.	Rahal	gave	a	
presentation	on	dismissal	procedures.		We	have	about	72	bus	students,	93	After	Care,	142	Car	Rider	and	166	Walk-up	
students.		Bus	has	mostly	behavior	issues,	and	car-pick	up	/	walk	up	has	some	safety	concerns.		Suggestions	have	been	
made	to	putting	walk-up	in	the	first	row	on	the	West	side	of	the	cafeteria.		Another	suggestions	would	be	to	switch	
kindergarten	and	walk-up	seating	areas.		Concerns	are	where	parents	might	park	to	pick	up	their	child.			

Principal’s	Report:	

With	all	the	new	Kindergartners	coming	in,	parents	are	sharing	their	excitement	with	Mr.	Simpson	that	they	got	in	our	
school.		It	is	a	good	reminder	that	all	the	different	things	going	on	in	our	school,	we	are	doing	a	lot	of	things	right	and	we	
are	a	great	school.		Thanks	was	given	to	our	SAC	members.			

Meeting	was	adjourned	at	4:50.	

	


